From: PATRICIA CLISSOLD 
Sent: 29 July 2013 16:46
To: Planning
Subject: 13/00001/SCOP

Dear Rebecca,

I am unable to access your planning site, being a mere member of the public living in New Langford overlooking Bicester Fields. However, myself and several other inhabitants of Bicester are very concerned about your plans to build on the land lying between south of the railway line to London and to the north of Gavray Drive. It is a very ancient and valuable site which was known as Bicester Moor on a map of 1753. After enclosure and drainage the outline of the fields comprising the site is totally clear on the 1885 ordnance survey map and is as seen on the Google Earth map of today. You are about to allow the destruction of an unspoilt piece of wet marsh which is on the TVERC Ray Conservation Target Area, see 
http://www.oncf.org.uk/pdfs/Ray%20CTA.pdf 

The public has very little knowledge of what you are doing or understanding of what any building work will entail with raising land levels and ensuring drainage. I go over there every day to monitor butterflies and I have seen many different species and some like the grizzled skipper quite rare. The field of devil's bit scabious has many, many plants which could support the marsh fritillary.  There are other interested residents of Bicester also and we are co-ordinating are opposition to building on the site. Your web-pages are very difficult for the ordinary public to navigate and they are entirely unaware of your plans. The wetland could be made into a marvellous educational resource for schools. Can you at least wait to hear our case?

Yours,

Patricia Clissold (BSc, PhD) 

